
SCKTRO 
 

SCKTRO Minutes for October 16, 2007 
 
Call to order 9:20am 
 
Attendance: Kathleen Blair-SCKTRO Chairperson, Barb Neslund-SCKTRO Secretary/ 
Case Manager, Matt Deighton-SCKTRO Volunteer Coordinator, James Bond-SCKTRO 
Project Manager, Kelly Gindlesberger-SCKTRO, Disciples of Christ, Teresa Flora-
SCKTRO Case Manager, Kathy Koehn, LDR Case Manager, Linda Broce-SCKTRO 
Case Manager, Brooks MacRoberts, Phil Patterson-FEMA VAL, Cristee Coats-SCKTRO 
Treasurer, Debbie Snapp-Catholic Social Services, Steve and Lisa Nelson-EFCA Crisis 
Response, Donna Meier Pfeifer-Cannonball Trail-American Red Cross, Deb Folkerts-
Salvation Army, Doug Bruggeman, Tim Rogers-USDA Rural Development, Bill Winter, 
Don McAllister-Church of the Brethren, Ken Doell, Melvin Miller-Mennonite Disaster 
Service, Sally Baehni, Pat Harman, Kathy Harmon-KARE1, Sandy Hendrickson-United 
Methodist Disaster Response, Cort Anderson-Identis, Julie Hillshafer-LDR  
 
Opening Prayer 
Announcements 

• Greensburg Fall Fest and Farmers Market @ SCKTRO sprung huts is scheduled 
for Saturday, October 20th from 9am to 3pm. If you have any questions, please 
call the Greensburg Field Office at: (620) 723-3155.Devore Farms has donated 
150 pumpkins; Stutzmans has agreed to sell mums at cost of $8.00/ea to sell at the 
Fall Fest. Neighbor to Neighbor fund has picked up the cost of these. 

• There is a need to plan a Christmas/Holiday Festival in November to distribute 
gifts of Christmas trees and decorations. 250 Christmas trees have been donated 
for this. 

• Make A Difference Day: October 26-28-Spangles has donated playground 
equipment for Sunset Acres and the FEMA park. There will also be a group of 
high school students coming in to help clean up the streets in Greensburg. 

• The Dodge City District Methodist churches will be adopting families for 
Christmas. They will be getting this information thru the caseworkers. 

• FEMA will be moving out the 2bd units and taking them back to Arkansas. 
• Disaster News Service has put the volunteer group from Slidel on their website 

with pictures of the Sprung Hut assembly. 
• Cort Anderson with Identis, LLC. will be hosting SCKTRO’s website. His 

company will be donating services to get the site up and running at 
www.scktro.org 

 
Committees 
 
Volunteers 
• Volunteer Village is partially up and running. The electricity is in, and the Dining 

Hall is framed up. 



 
The Salvation Army is still in need of volunteers to help off load trucks each week. 
Please contact Matt Deighton at: (620) 388-1860 or Billie Taylor at: (620) 388-4685 
 
Building 
To be discussed during Building Committee Meeting immediately following 
 
Donations 
Salvation Army went to Wichita and picked up the furniture from the Broadview Hotel. 
All pieces are matching, so they will be given out in groups verses 1 piece at a time 
 
Treasurer 
As of September 30th, there was $141,923.00 in the SCKTRO account. $50,000.00 of this 
money is designated for salaries/wages. 
 
 
Casework 
No cases to present this week. 
 
General Information 
The Executive Board will meet Wednesday, October 17th at 10:00am. 
 
Close of meeting: 10:10 
 


